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May Newsletter 

                    

 
 
 
 
Presidents Notes 
 
 
 
Thanks to assistance from Tony and Richard the  
• path fence down to the indoor shed,  

• bird wire on the club house and  

• covering the rusted container roof  
have been completed. After the last successful working 
bee, we will focus on the Indoor/Range target butts next. 
 
There is always plenty to do to maintain the facilities and 
equipment, so please tell a committee member if you see 
something that needs attention, and it will be added to the 
list. 
 
Well done to the nine members who took part in the 
Paringa Northern Indoors. It is always a challenge to work 
on achieving/improving your personal best (PB) in a 
competitive environment. The next tournament at Paringa 
will be the National/State Indoors on the 8th-9th July. 
                              
Perfect ends, Jeff Garner - President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Item Last 6 months Next 6 months 

Administration     

Membership 
Membership has 
increased to 71 
members. 

Numbers may fall 
with the resumption 
of travel. 

Committee 
Full committee, 
meeting monthly 

  

Accounts 
Currently $37k in 
the bank. 

Club house roof 
next major expense. 

Special General 
Meeting 

  Sat 16th July 2022 

Annual General 
Meeting 

  Sat 10th Dec 2022 

Activities     

Monthly 
Club Shoot, Fun 
Shoots, 3 x Come N 
Try 

Club Shoot, Fun 
Shoots, 3 x Come N 
Try 

QREs/Tournaments 
Range and Indoor 
QREs. Seasonal 
tournaments. 

Range and Indoor 
QREs. Seasonal 
tournaments. 

Special   
National Indoors, 
Paringa Day, 
Paringa Payout 

Facilities     

Range 
Working bee 
maintenance of 
butts 

Paringa Payout 
event. New target 
stands. 

Field 
Repairs for field 
tournament 

Clear old packing 
from Field course 
and install new 
butts 

Indoors 
Refurbished 2 x 
butts 

Another 6 butts 
need work 

Grounds 
Cleared felled tree 
near containers 

Fencing and 
overshoot area old 
target butt wall. 

Projects     

Roof Quotes requested 
Complete roof 
replacement 

Front door   
Replace front door 
with glass sliding 
door. 

Indoor southern outer 
wall shelter 

No action   



Page 2 

 

 
Editor: Alex Johnston 

 
Nominated Volunteers for 2023: 
President: Jeff Garner  
Vice President: Andrew Fluck  
Secretary:  Alex Johnston  
Treasurer:  Trudy Owen  
Recorder: Geoff Dyer  
Tournament Director:  Geoff Dyer  
Couching Coordinator: Jeff Garner  
IT Administrator: Jeff Garner  
Public Relations:  Emma H 
AST Delegate 1:  Jeff Garner  
AST Delegate 2:  Geoff Dyer 
Public Officer: Trudy Owen  
Club Couch: Jeff Garner  
Member Protection Officer: Peter Mulholland 
 
Photography Policy  
 
Safety is the number one priority of all members. 
This includes not only physical safety but also 
privacy and member protection and are covered by 
Paringa, Archery Tasmania and Archery Australia 
constitutions, policies and rules. 
 
When you pay your membership, you agree to 

conditions, including “I agree that as a member of 
Paringa Archers Club, I am aware that I have a 
responsibility to respect the Constitution and Rules of 
the associations and affiliations of Paringa Archers 
Club, namely Archery Tasmania and Archery Australia.” 
 
Recently there have been some breaches of these 
policies and rules in the areas of photos/videos and 
range rules. 
 
Please don’t take photos or videos of anyone on 
the Paringa grounds without their consent and in 
the case of minors, the consent of the parent or 
guardian. 
 
Range rules can be found on the outside southern 
wall of the Indoors and the Paringa website. Please 
make yourself familiar with these rules as they are 
there for everyone’s safety. 
Perfect ends, Jeff Garner - President  
 

May longbow shoot, 
The longbow shoot this month was shot in high spirits. 
A particular archer thrived this month without his usual banter 
companion. 
Well done to John who capitalised on the fact I didn’t shoot as i 
was shooting the northern indoors. 
It’s great fun the longbow shoot, its banter, its friendship and it 
gives us a chance to not take ourselves so seriously but always 
enjoy standing on the shooting line next to friends. 
 
The scores on the day were as follows. 
Longbow shooters. 
Richard 444 
Peter 438 
John 425 
Roger 417 
Tony 361 
 
Barebow  other  
Steven 445 
Lyn 380 
Ray 325 
Well done Richard for taking out top honours in the longbow 
division. 
Nice shooting. 
Well done to Ray, taking on the challenge of a 30, 25, 20 round 
with his newly acquired horse bow. 
Watch this guy, as soon as he tames that bow, he will be a force 
to be reckoned with. 
 
On behalf of Brian Swinton, 
I say thank you for your ongoing support of the longbow shoot 
and I hope to see many more archers challenge themselves and 
enjoy themselves in this relaxed format of target shooting. 
Regards, 
Dean. 
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Mini Clout 
 
Hello fellow archers, 
I just want to begin this month’s update by saying that 
this event each month wouldn’t be as successful as it is 
without the support and effort on the day of our 
participating club members. 
It is an all or nothing effort to setup and reset the range 
after this club shoot. 
Dad and I just wanted to let you know that your efforts 
don’t go unnoticed. 
 
We encourage any member of the club to come and 
experience this event. 
Bring your bow and club arrows are supplied. 
Registration should be done prior to the event but can 
be done on the day if needed. 
The scores for this event are available on archer’s diary. 
 
I would, more importantly like to openly express my 
gratitude to both Karen and Denise for the selfless 
donation made by each of them to support both the 
longbow and mini clout shoots. 
 
The achievement badges we have implemented are self-
funded and their donation has helped bring a sense of 
community to our club shoots. 
 
We can’t wait to see you at the next mini clout shoot. 
 
Regards, 
Roger and Dean Emery 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
COME AND TRIES  
We are looking for any members who would be willing to 
occasionally participate as a backup come n try team member. 
 
The Saturday schedule is the 2nd and 4th Saturday of the month, 
we currently have 2 full time teams for these days but sometimes 
members just can't make it and instead of putting a further load 
on other team members to try swapping days, we would like to  
have a separate group of members available we could call on. 
 
The Wednesday schedule is the 1st Wednesday from 6:30pm to 
9:00pm. 
 
Any members willing to help please send Jeff  
Garner your contact details and phone number. It will be up to 
individual come n try team members to contact relief members 
and make the arrangements. 
 
 
 
Mini-Field 
 
Hey everyone, 
It was an exciting experience to complete in a mini-field event. 
We split up into small groups and started at different targets. It 
was a great day of banter and seeing firsthand at how a field 
event would be run.  
 
Thanks, to our group leaders on the day to teach us the basics of 
field archery.  
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Scheduled Paringa activities per month 

Day Morning Team Afternoon Team Evening Team 

1st Wednesday   Club 90 arrow 
shoot 

Karen Neil Come N Try, 
Coaching 

Jeff Garner 
Clint 
Freeman 

1st Saturday   Club 72 arrow 
shoot 

Jeff Garner   

2nd 
Wednesday 

    Club Indoor 
18m 

Jeff Garner 

2nd Saturday Come N 
Try 

Alex Johnston 
(Dos) 
Trudy 
Johnston 
Kimbal 
McMahon 
John Dodos 

Club 90 arrow 
shoot 

John Dodos   

Wed after 2nd 
Sat 

  Club Coaching Jeff Garner   

3rd 
Wednesday 

    Club Indoor 
18m 

Jeff Garner 

3rd Saturday   Longbow shoot Roger Emery 
Dean Emery 

  

4th 
Wednesday 

    Club Indoor 
18m 

Jeff Garner 

4th Saturday Come N 
Try 

Jeff Garner 
(Dos) 
Debbie 
Draeger 
Tony Delphin 
Brian Swinton 

Mini Clout 
 

Roger Emery 
Dean Emery 

  

Club Coaching Jeff Garner 

5th 
Wednesday 

    Club Indoor 
18m 

Jeff Garner 

 
5th Saturday 

  Decathlon 
shoot 

Roger Emery 
Dean Emery 
 

  


